Montpelier Notes,  An occasional email for Pownal and Woodford residents. If you would prefer not to receive these notes please reply to botzow@sover.net and I'll remove you from the list. If you would like to be added please let me know. I do not give your email address to others. --Bill Botzow 


Hello All,

Today I attended the Veterans Day Ceremony at the new monuments in front of the Vermont Veterans Home. It was a pleasure to see friends from Pownal and Woodford in attendance. 
The ceremony was simple and appropriate. The MAU Band played. There were prayers, the National Anthem, and remembrances. Deep gratitude was expressed. The new monuments naming the many Vermonters from this area who served in World Wars, I and II, the Korean War and the Vietnam War spoke volumes. You see many of the same family names over generations. You read the old family names from our towns. You see the number of women’s names increase. The spaces between the slabs make you think of all those who served between major conflicts and all the family members who serve through their support from home. 
Soon many of our Veterans will be returning, we hope safe and sound, many of them from multiple tours overseas. All the best to them.
Thank you Veterans and your families.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------
I received the following note from Charlotte Comar, Wendy Hopkins and Ray Rodrigues.

“Just a reminder that you're all invited to an ice cream party for Pownal this Sunday, from 2-4 p.m. at the American Legion on Route 7.  We're winding down the celebration of Pownal's 250th anniversary of the signing of its charter, so please join us and tell your friends and neighbors.  At about 2:30 p.m. we'll collect items for a time capsule to be placed later at a spot to be determined.  We'll also have a few videos running of events during the year.  We hope we all see you there.

Charlotte, Wendy, and Ray”

Many people in Pownal have done a great job of bringing us together this past year to renew acquaintances, forge new friendships and generally appreciate the wonderful place we live. Thank you to all who have participated in the many events we’ve enjoyed this year. You define who we are. 

Stay in touch,

Bill

Rep. Bill Botzow 

1225 South Stream Road
Bennington, VT 05201 
802 447-7717 
botzow@sover.net


